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1 Recent publications

Since the last research report a number of staff publications have been reported. It is very pleasing to observe the rate and quality of publications. Moreover, ongoing reporting to Katrina enables the Faculty to be aware at any point how it is tracking against its targets. I commend staff for the following publications: 
Adeney, Elizabeth (2012) Authorship and fixation in copyright law : a comparative comment, Melbourne university law review, vol. 53, no. 2, pp. 677-696, Melbourne University Law Review Association Inc., Melbourne, Vic. [C1]
Smith, Belinda* and Allen, Dominique (2012) Whose fault is it? Asking the right question to address discrimination, Alternative law journal, vol. 37, no. 1, pp. 31-36, Legal Service Bulletin Co-Operative, Wheelers Hill, Vic. [C1]
Ebejer Marlene and Eithne Mills, Family Law (5th ed) (2012, Lexis Nexis). 
Coverdale Richard, Jordan Lucinda and du Plessis Plessis, Providing Legal Services to Small Business in Regional Victoria (2012). 
2 Other significant recent research achievements

Rami Hanegbi has been invited to address the Australian Law Reform Commission in relation to its inquiry on barriers to mature age workforce participation. The legal areas being considered include superannuation, tax, social security, insurance, compensation, employment, child support and family assistance. Rami was approached by the ALRC because it found his ‘work very helpful in examining issues regarding superannuation’. 
Direct consultation with law reform bodies is the most effective way of shaping law reform and the invitation to Rami is a concrete illustration of the how targeted publications on relevant social topics can directly impact law reform initiatives. 
3 Grant funding success 
The following internal grants have been approved by the SMT and hubs recently and I congratulate staff on their successful applications: 

Martin Hardie: $1800 - To travel to East Timor to meet relevant representatives and gather data for a forthcoming article on renewable energy. The funding was provided from the following sources: $650 each from the KCS and Governance hubs and $500 from Martin’s DEST funding. The funding will result in an article relating to East Timor’s renewable energy policy.

Jean du Plessis: $2,214 - funding for marking assistance to enable Jean to write an article on ‘Board Diversity: Australian, German and South African Perspectives’. The funding was provided from the following sources: $1,014 from general research funds; $200 from the Governance Hub and $1,000 from Jean’s DEST funding.
Mirko Bagaric: $1,000 - to engage a research assistant to research a  book chapter for the following book: Bohandler and Reed (eds), Complicity and Participation in Crime (Ashgate, London, 2013). The funding was provided from the following sources: $500 from general research funds and $500 from DEST funds.
Louis de Koker: $2,820 - to deliver a paper at the Thirtieth International Symposium on Economic Crime, Jesus College, Cambridge, UK, in September 2012. An article will be derived from this presentation. 
4 News from the Hubs and Centres 
Business regulation, governance and compliance hub: 
On 22 May 2012, Louis de Koker addressed the Melbourne chapter of the international Association of Certified Money Anti-Laundering Specialists (ACAMS) on revised international standards adopted in January 2012 by the Financial Action Task Force (FATF). FATF is the intergovernmental standard-setting body on anti-money laundering. Louis’ research informed aspects of the new standards. Since January, he was invited to Nigeria, Ghana and Malawi to assist regulators and banks to understand the new approaches, especially those that facilitate greater access to financial services by low income persons.
Professor Louis de Koker and Professor Jane Winn (University of Washington School of Law) co-organized a conference in Seattle entitled Mobile Money in Developing Countries: Financial Inclusion and Financial Integrity. The conference, which took place in Seattle in April 2012, was jointly presented by University of Washington School of Law, Deakin University School of Law, and the United Nations Commission on International Trade Law (UNCITRAL). Participants included government representatives (US Treasury, US Department of State and the Reserve Bank of India), public bodies (Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation, CGAP) and practitioners and academics from a number of countries. The conference was also presented as a simultaneous webinar.

The conference focused on revised international anti-money laundering standards that were adopted in January 2012 by the Financial Action Task Force, the global standard-setting body in this field. Aspects of the new standards were influenced by research undertaken at Deakin University. Papers investigated the impact of the revised standards on mobile phone banking in various developing countries. The key note address was delivered by Mr Emery Kobor of the US Department of the Treasury who chaired the FATF working group that drafted its new payment methods guidance. 
The program included the following speakers:
Keynote:  Emery Kobor, Office of Terrorist Financing and Financial Crimes, U.S. Department of Treasury, Washington, D.C. The Role of Anti-Money Laundering Law in Mobile Money Systems in Developing Countries 
Introduction, Overview

Professor Louis de Koker, Deakin University School of Law, Melbourne, Australia
The FATF, financial integrity and financial inclusion: Challenges and opportunities for mobile money in less developed countries.
Professor Jane Winn, University of Washington School of Law, Seattle, Washington
Governance challenges to the development of global Information technology standards for cross-border mobile money services

Andrew Harris, Presidential Management Fellow, US Department of State, Washington, D.C.,Professor Seymour (Sy) Goodman, Sam Nunn School of International Affairs and the College of Computing, Georgia Institute of Technology, Atlanta, Georgia, and  Patrick Traynor, College of Computing Georgia Institute of Technology, Atlanta Georgia Security of Mobile Payments in Africa.

Centre for Rural Regional Law and Justice

At the recent National Rural Regional Law & Justice Conference in Coffs Harbour, Lucinda Jordan presented a paper ‘Access to Youth Diversionary Programs: Implications for Rural and Regional Victoria’ and Richard Coverdale presented a paper ‘Legal Services Needs of Small Business in Regional Victoria’. 
5 Law School Research Seminar Series upcoming seminars
 

Friday, 8 June 2012

Uniform Australian Sentencing Law 

Mirko Bagaric

6 Upcoming events 

The next research meeting is as follows: 
Geelong (and videolinked to Warrnambool) on 18 June from 1 to 2.30 pm. 
7 Staff researcher focus 

The current focus is on Vicki Huang.  Vicki’s research work primarily relates to intellectual property. Her recent publications have analysed:

 
· International aspects of patent litigation; 
· The use of survey evidence in trade mark litigation; and 
· Secondary liability for streaming copyright works on the Internet. 


Vicki enjoys interdisciplinary work with economists and psychologists.  She has a particular focus on using empirical evidence to support theoretical claims. 

Vicki is currently completing the first year of her PhD studies at the Melbourne Law School. The aim of this research is to determine what factors influence the outcome of a trade mark infringement case.  Past research indicates that objective similarity of marks is influential. However, there has been no empirical research in Australia to determine whether and how legal factors such as the defendant’s “use”, the plaintiff’s “reputation” or the consumers “confusion” impact the outcome of a case.  The outcome of this research will inform a discussion of how trade mark litigation operates in real life and also a discussion of how trade mark law is prepared doctrinally to meet new forms of infringement such as dilution, metatags and counterfeits.
Vicki currently teaches marketing law and corporations law in the business school.  She looks forward to continuing her research within the Deakin Law School. 
8 Other matter: visiting fellow application 
The School is looking to introduce a visiting (fellow) scholar program, with the aim of hosting internationally recognised scholars who can assist with our research activities. A budget of $5,000 is available to assist with travel and accommodation. If staff have a person in mind, please complete the below details and return to me by 12 June 2012. 

Name of applicant:

Date of application: 

Details of proposed visitor

[Include name, affiliation, research and public profile information.  CV should be attached]

Proposed program at Deakin

[Include details of dates (can be tentative), proposed activity (seminars etc), subject area/topics] 
Anticipated costs

[Provide details of anticipated costs to be covered by Deakin.  Include information about any other institutions the person will be visiting or other engagements planned, and how this will impact on cost to the Law School (eg, cost-sharing between institutions)]

Anticipated benefit to the School

[What is the anticipated benefit to the School?  Would it, for example, assist with our research profile, assist existing researchers, lead to visitor opportunities for Deakin staff etc] 

MIRKO BAGARIC

1 June 2012 
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